
AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL SOLIHULL GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 16/04/2012

Present:  
Celia, Maurice, Rosie, Janet, David, Phil
Apologies: 
Cathy, Janelle, Pauline, Bernard, Janelle

MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

1 Freedom from Torture
Celia contacted the Birmingham representative, Rebecca Cordwell, from Freedom from Torture.  Rebecca would like to speak to us.  She will give a power point presentation on 15 October.

ACTION: MEMBERS TO NOTE THAT REBECCA WILL BE COMING TO OUR MEETING ON 15 OCTOBER.
2 John Hainsworth Visit
Celia has not spoken to John Hainsworth.  He previously suggested coming to our July meeting.  Some group members are not able to come to the July meeting.   Celia will therefore ask him if he can come in November instead.  If he is busy in November we will welcome him to our July meeting.

ACTION: CELIA TO CONTACT JOHN HAINSWORTH TO SEE WHEN HE CAN COME AND SPEAK TO US
RECENT EVENTS

3 Street Collection – Saturday 31 March
David will contact collectors and let them know how much they collected.  The results of each group are as follows:

Birmingham
£12.13

Solihull

£683.76

Wythall

£138.70

Bromsgrove
£32.53

David said that we did not collect very much in Knowle this year.  Sharmans Cross was successful and starting at 8.10am paid off.
The total raised has gone down this year due to the reduced number of collectors available from other groups.  The money has been banked.
4 AmnestTea at Pauline and Bernard’s House in March
This event was brilliant and very nicely organised.  Many of Pauline’s friends came along.   Tremendous thanks are expressed to Pauline for organising the event.   Thanks to Cathy and Janet for pouring the tea and to all those who made and brought cakes.  We raised £95.

It is an event which would be worth repeating.  Janet thought that the morning or afternoon might be better, rather than the middle of the day.
FUTURE EVENTS
5 BBQ – Saturday 16 June

Celia will prepare the flyers and forward them to us to distribute and put on notice boards.

ACTION: CELIA TO PRODUCE BBQ FLYERS
SECRETARY’S ITEMS

6 Monthly Action

A student, Ragihar Manoharan, was shot dead by security forces in Sri Lanka 6 years ago but no-one has been brought to justice.  The group decorated 6s to highlight this fact to send to AI Headquarters.
7 Questionnaire – Amnesty at 50 and Write for Rights

We received a questionnaire regarding the effectiveness of what Amnesty International have done over the past 50 years and completed it.

The questionnaire also included questions on the Write for Rights Campaign.  We said that we were not happy with it.   The previous Greetings Card Campaign ran from the beginning of December to the end of January whereas this campaign finished at the end of December.
As the Write for Rights campaign finished at the end of December, it was not possible to hire a shop for the purpose.  The campaign was too near Christmas.

The Greetings Card Campaign had an easy to use booklet and was so good that it should be reinstated.

ACTION: SOMEONE TO SEND COMPLETED QUESTIONNAIRE BACK TO AMNESTY HEADQUARTERS
8 Johan Teterissa

Amnesty are changing the structure of who does what in terms of Country Co-Ordinators.  Paul Hainsworth is the co-ordinator for Indonesia.    A report has been produced and it is hard to understand how the new structure works.
Celia has contacted Paul Hainsworth to see if there is an update on Johan, who is in prison in Indonesia.  Johan is now in reasonable health.  He has a 15 years sentence and served 5 years.  He is in prison hundreds of miles away from his family and is aware of the support that he is receiving.

Indonesia is a grim place from a Human Rights point of view.  Celia produced a new rota and distributed it.  Airmail letters have now been withdrawn by Royal Mail.  Celia will bring stamps to the meeting in May.  87p will send a letter up to 10g.  Celia said it is best to use A4 poor quality paper and cut an approximate 2 inch strip off it to reduce the size.

9 Laos

Nothing to report.
10 Amnesty Annual National Conference in Manchester 13-15 April 2012

Janet and David were going to go to this on the Saturday.   The venue was not easy to get to and there was a £45 fee.  David looked at the pack to see what the discussion topics were.  David had been interested in the Arms Control section of the meeting.

The main speaker in connection with the Arms Control was from Bahrain with a vague connection to the arms trade.  The Agenda was not explicit.  David was not impressed with the information provided.  David realised that there was a demonstration in the Centre of Manchester as part of the conference.

He did not think it was worth going and so neither he nor Janet went along.

We do not know the result of Ralph’s resolution.  Janet thought that if you are going to go to the AGM you are best attending the whole weekend to maximise the experience.

David will look at the AGM report to see if there is a summary of the Arms debate and Celia will contact Ralph or AI to find out the result of the resolution.

ACTION: DAVID TO SEE IF HE CAN FIND A REPORT ON THE AGM ARMS TRADE DISCUSSION AND CELIA TO CONTACT RALPH OR AI TO ASCERTAIN THE RESULT OF RALPH’S RESOLUTION
11 Amnesty DVDs

Pauline has various Amnesty DVDs and we should perhaps watch one when that is possible.

ACTION: PAULINE TO BRING AMNESTY DVD TO AMNESTY MEETING SOON
12 Solihull Amnesty Website
Phil is currently preparing our website.  Phil expressed the importance if keeping the information current.  He said that he would like to know what campaigns we are working on and hopes to get the website up and running in May.  We said that we always campaign for an Individual at Risk and the current one is Johan Teterissa.
David does work on the Arms Trade and he will try and do some research and email that to Phil.  David said that Duncan Booth had been in favour of winding up our work on Laos as we have not received any feedback from Amnesty.  Duncan said it was best to concentrate on other campaigns.

ACTION: PHIL TO CONTINUE WORKING ON WEBSITE AND DAVID TO TRY AND FIND INFO ON THE ARMS TRADE

PRESS OFFICER’S REPORT

13 There was nothing to report.
ITEM OF INTEREST

14 Janet read a report about arms debt.
NEXT MEETING – MONDAY 21 MAY

The next meeting will be on Monday 21 May.   Cathy will take the minutes and David will make the tea and provide an item of interest.
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